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Basic issues faced by organizations are those relating to structure, relationships, and interdependence. The
socio-technical model developed by the researchers.

Such groups may have difficulty working well with each other as they may be territorial and unwilling to
cooperate. This sort of horizontal decision-making by consensus model is often used in housing cooperatives ,
other cooperatives and when running a non-profit or community organization. Modern approaches of
organizational structure that give attention to the dual authority structure are then reviewed, including matrix
organization structure and contingency organization structure. In small businesses, the team structure can
define the entire organization. Charles Heckscher has developed an ideal type, the post-bureaucratic
organization, in which decisions are based on dialogue and consensus rather than authority and command, the
organization is a network rather than a hierarchy, open at the boundaries in direct contrast to culture
management ; there is an emphasis on meta-decision-making rules rather than decision-making rules. Often,
growth would result in bureaucracy , the most prevalent structure in the past. None of these however has left
behind the core tenets of Bureaucracy. The functional managers maintain control over their resources and
project areas. Organizational charts exist for every department, and everyone understands who is in charge and
what their responsibilities are for every situation. Organizational structures should be adaptive to process
requirements, aiming to optimize the ratio of effort and input to output. Although none sell in huge numbers,
there are so many niche products that collectively they make a significant profit, and that is what made highly
innovative Amazon. Alleles are different forms of a gene. When divisional structure is utilized more
specialization can occur within the groups. When divisional structure is organized by product, the customer
has their own advantages especially when only a few services or products are offered which differ greatly.
This can make it hard for a company to adapt to changing conditions in the marketplace. Mintzberg's other
organization types for example, the Professional Bureaucracy and the Simple Structure fall in between these
two. Therefore, lateral communication between functions becomes very important, so that information is
disseminated not only vertically, but also horizontally within the organization. However, this is the most
difficult system to maintain as the sharing of power is a delicate proposition. It is still, however, relevant in
former Soviet Republics, China, and most governmental organizations all over the world. In essence,
managers in network structures spend most of their time coordinating and controlling external relations,
usually by electronic means. On the other hand, the most typical problem with a functional organizational
structure is that communication within the company can be rather rigid, making the organization slow and
inflexible. Network[ edit ] Another modern structure is network. Another smaller group of theorists have
developed the theory of the Post-Bureaucratic Organization. It is used in order to encourage participation and
help to empower people who normally experience oppression in groups. Organizational structure was
considered a matter of choice Gideon Kunda, in his classic study of culture management at 'Tech' argued that
'the essence of bureaucratic control - the formalization, codification and enforcement of rules and regulations -
does not change in principle Its design combines functional and product based divisions, with employees
reporting to two heads. Senior lawyers also enjoy a relatively high degree of autonomy within a typical law
firm , which is typically structured as a partnership rather than a hierarchical bureaucracy. This structure can
be seen as a complex form of the matrix, as it maintains coordination among products, functions and
geographic areas. A matrix organization frequently uses teams of employees to accomplish work, in order to
take advantage of the strengths, as well as make up for the weaknesses, of functional and decentralized forms.
Includes 34 references. Starbucks is one of the numerous large organizations that successfully developed the
matrix structure supporting their focused strategy. This may include total quality management , culture
management and matrix management , amongst others. Post-bureaucratic[ edit ] The term of post bureaucratic
is used in two senses in the organizational literature: one generic and one much more specific. In general, over
the last decade, it has become increasingly clear that through the forces of globalization, competition and more
demanding customers, the structure of many companies has become flatter, less hierarchical, more fluid and
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even virtual. The term organizational structure refers to how the people in an organization are grouped and to
whom they report. Mintzberg's Machine Bureaucracy represents a highly centralized approach to C2, with a
narrow allocation of decision rights, restricted patterns of interaction among organization members, and a
restricted flow of information. Functional structure[ edit ] A functional organizational structure is a structure
that consists of activities such as coordination, supervision and task allocation. This literature review defines
organizational structure, discusses traditional organization models such as bureaucratic models, and outlines
the dichotomy between product and function organizational structures. This results in managers performing
better and high employee morale.


